## Maria L. Gahry, DNP, RN, FNP-BC 306 W. Troy ● Ferndale, MI 48220 ● Phone: (313) 516-9322 ● E-Mail: mariagahry@gmail.com

## Greetings,

My name is Maria Gahry and I am a Doctor of Nursing practice board certified as a Family Nurse Practitioner. Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to provide a written testimony. I have been working on the front lines of healthcare since 2006 in a multitude of settings. Each day that goes by over the last 15 months of COVID I am more and more disheartened by how our State of Michigan has participated in acts of government overreach without any scientific/medical foundation for the decisions being made. I don't think any medical procedure should be forced on any individual without true informed consent as well as the right to refuse. I am absolutely appalled at the future premise that we will be required to provide a vaccine passport in order to conduct our foundational freedoms granted in the constitution of the United States. I am asking for your support of HB 4667 Banning Government Vaccine Passports. If we don't stand up for our inalienable rights at this particular time in history, I'm afraid it will be too late.

Yours in health,

Maria Gahry, DNP, RN, FNP-BC